
 
 

September 7, 2010 

RPO Transportation Coordinating Committee Minutes 

 
Attendance 

TCC 

Berry Gray, Johnston Co. 

Bryant Bunn, City of Wilson 

Elaine Swinson, Wilson Co. 

Grona Jones, City of Wilson 

Nancy Nixon, Nash Co. 

Ola Pittman, Edgecombe Co. 

Troy Lewis, Tarboro 

 

UCPRPO 

Daniel N. Van Liere 

 

TCC meeting 

 

1. Welcome and Introductions 

TCC Chairman Troy Lewis welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

 

Action Items 

2. Approval of the Minutes 

UPON A MOTION by Mr. Bunn (City of Wilson), second by Mrs. Pittman (Edgecombe Co.), the minutes from 

the UCPRPO TCC meeting held on July 14, 2010 were unanimously approved.   

 

3. Wilson’s Mill’s CMAQ Resolution 

Mr. Van Liere explained the CMAQ resolution and stated that the project was developed in coordination with 

the Town of Wilson’s Mills and Division 4. The Town had approved of the project concept and needed a 

resolution of support from the RPO for the application to be submitted.   

 

UPON A MOTION by Mr. Bunn (City of Wilson), second by Ms. Nixon (Nash Co.), the Resolution of support 

for the Wilson’s Mills CMAQ project proposal was unanimously approved 

 

Old Business 

4. Special Study 

Mr. Van Liere stated that the special project is still underway and moving head very will. Mr. Van Liere also 

stated that he will present the site to the group at a future meeting and invited the TCC to visit the site at 

www.ucprpo.org/UCPRPOFlex.html.   

 

New Business 

5. Project Request/SPOT Website 
Mr. Van Liere stated that the UCPRPO would be developing a website for all RPO counties to submit TIP 

projects for the next project request and would update the TCC and TAC as the website progresses.  

 

6. RPO Evaluation 

Mr. Van Liere stated that it was time for the RPOs to be evaluated again.  An email would be sent out to TCC 

members asking that they go to the weblink and fill out the survey relevant to the UCPRPO.  Survey results 

should be available by the end of the calendar year. 

 

7. Other Business 

No other business presented. 

 

Reports 

8. NCARPO July Meeting 

Mr. Van Liere explained that the NC Association of RPOs had held their quarterly meeting in Rutherfordton, 

NC.  The meeting agenda highlights consisted of the next round of TIP submittal and the RPOs role in Transit 

Planning.  The next meeting would be held in Lumberton on October 28-29. 

http://www.ucprpo.org/UCPRPOFlex.html


 
 

 

 

9. Johnston, Nash, and Wilson County CTP 

Mr. Van Liere stated that all CTPs were still moving forward and Bike and Ped plans were still in process to be 

included within the Nash and Wilson County’s CTPs documents.  

 

10. Division 4/ Transportation Planning Branch 

Division Members were not present 

TPB member was not present  

 

11. Upcoming Meetings 

Next meeting will be held on November 2, 2010. 

. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 

 

_________________________________ 
Troy Lewis, TCC Chair 

_________________________________ 
Daniel Van Liere, UCPRPO Transportation Planner 


